Meeting Minutes of June 16, 2015

PRESENT:
David Adams, Marcia Haigh, Kris Rathjen, Carol Dexter, Steve Ober.

EXCUSED:       Marla Davis
ALTERNATES:
Carol Raymond, Audry Barriault 

Call to Order:  Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Secretary’s Report:

A thank you note was sent to the former cleaner thanking her for the good job that she did and wishing her well in her business.  Review of May 19th minutes.  
Motion:  Carol/David to accept the May 19th Minutes, motion passed
Treasurer’s Report:

Review of the financials where the library stands to date we are in good shape have no problems.  Some of the lines for salaries are higher in the case of the part-time person and under in the Program Coordinator position.  Program Coordinator position was vacant for five months and the part time aid person was used to fill in.
Motion:  Kris/ David to approve the accounts.  Motion passed
BUILDING REPORT:
The front of the building repairs have been completed.  Looks good.   Quote to paint the outside of the old part of the building is forth coming; as soon as the Tavern is painted the person doing that painting will give us an estimate.  Josiah said it will be between $15,000 and $20,000 to paint.  Paperwork to put this in the 2017 budget needs to be done and submitted.
DIRECTORS REPORT:

Staffing Update:  Martha and Marcia have interviewed two good candidates for the Summer Program Coordinator position.  Jessie Ahlgren is the desired candidate; she is currently the Librarian at the Elementary School and has extensive experience in children’s programming.

Motion:  Kris/David to offer the Summer Program Coordinator position to Jessie Ahlgren.  Motion passed.

Book Sale June 20th.  Trustees helping out would be appreciated sale starts at 9:00 a.m.

Museum and Science Passes available to our Patrons:


Squam Lakes Science Center Passes, very popular


See Science Center and The Fells Pass have to be purchased for minimum cost.  The Fells has


Been added to offer options to patrons with older children and adults.

Tri State Cleaning Services will be cleaning the Library twice a week and started on Monday June 15th.  There was a clerical error in their bid and the actual amount to clean the Library is $60 not $50.  This is done at cost by Tri State whose owner lives in Sanbornton.  Marcia said they did a very good job on Monday when they were here.

Marcia has requested vacation in August and September, dates to be determined.
Motion:  Kris/David to approve the vacation.  Motion Passed

The bid for the photocopier was received and approved by the Trustees to be submitted into the 2017 budget request for the Library.  Christian, the Library Aid, managed to fix one of the problems the copier had so it will hopefully last until 2017.  The copier currently being used in the Library was refurbished and purchased  by the library in 20014.

Old Business

Book Drop off Box will be painted by David.  Hopefully it will only take one day.

Non Public Session
Motion Kris/Steve under RS91-A:3II (A) Employee Evaluations.

Return to Meeting at 8:15 p.m.  Trustee minutes sealed.  Motion made and passed give the Technical Services Librarian a step increase of 2%.  Also approved a step increase for the Library Aid to $8.00 per hour to be effective July 1, 2015.

Audry recommended French and Spanish language programs; the Spanish program has been a big hit.

Motion to adjourn 8:15 p.m.

Next meeting – Tuesday, July 21st at 7:00 p.m. at the Library. 
